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Subject of the Grievance
This case concerns a Decision Making Leave (DML) issued for an automotive accident.

Facts of the Case
The grievant is a Street Light Maintenanceperson with 27 years of service and no active
discipline at the time of the accident. Prior to this accident, his overall safety record for
purposes of LA 10-36 consisted of zero safety incidents over his career.

The grievant drove his Troubleman truck through an In-N-Out drive through. After ordering
he drove to the first window to pay and then proceeded to the second window to pick up his
food. The height of the overhang was lower at the second window than at the first. The
height of the vehicle is 10' 6" and the height of the overhang at the second window is 9' 4".
The top of the truck hit the ceiling of the overhang resulting in minimal damage (minor
scratch and tightening of bolts needed for truck and minor stucco/paint to building). The
grievant immediately reported the accident.

Discussion
The Company argued that this accident was completely avoidable. First, the grievant could
have entirely avoided the situation by simply parking his vehicle and walking into the
restaurant. Second, the height of the vehicle is clearly marked on the dash and a sign is
posted showing the height of the overhang. The grievant simply did not pay attention.
While, the physical and monetary damage may have been minimal, such an accident also
has immeasurable damage to the Company's reputation for safety.

The Union pointed out that the grievant was disciplined for the accident itself and not for his
decision to go through a drive through. There have been no rules prohibiting drive-throughs
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communicated to employees. Additionally, at the time the discipline was issued, the
Company was under the impression from the restaurant manager that the window employee
may have warned the grievant about the height. Neither the initial investigation nor the L1C
were able to confirm this assertion, and the grievant from day-one has denied that this
conversation ever took place.

The Union also argued that DMLs have only been issued for very serious automotive
accidents, and that Written Reminders are typically issued. Given that Written Reminders
are typically issued for automotive accidents, the minimal amount of damage, the immediate
reporting of the accident, the clean disciplinary record, and 27 years service with no safety
incidents, a DML is excessive.

The Committee discussed that the appropriate level of discipline for an automotive accident
needs to be determined based on the circumstances and factors specific to the accident and
employee involved. In this situation, a Written Reminder is appropriate.

The Committee's decision is based on consideration of all the factors in this case including
the grievant's clean active disciplinary record, his 27 years of zero safety incidents, and the
minimal amount of damage. Had any of these factors been different, or had there been a
rule prohibiting drive-throughs, or had he been warned about the height, action beyond a
Written Reminder could have been appropriate.

Decision
The Committee agrees that that discipline was appropriate, but that the level of discipline
should be a Written Reminder. With this adjustment, the grievance is closed.
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